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Diagram 1: Final Vote Participation  

 

 

 

 

2. CiVS Independence Declaration 
 

The Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union Protected Action Ballot (B2025/821) has been 

managed and declared independent of all other parties. 

 

The Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union Protected Action Ballot (B2025/821) result has 

been audited and the declared result is assured. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

Mike Michael 
Managing Director 
Democratic Outcomes Pty Ltd 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Ballot Result 

 
Total Eligible Voters:  96 

Total Participated:  71 

 

71 out of 96 have answered all questions  74.0%  

Final Ballot Audit: Tuesday, 10 June 2025 at 12.05pm AWST 

 

 

Aus.traili!an, Manufacturing Worlkers' Union Protected Action, 

Ballot ( 8202 5/821) 

V:oters: 96 

Tota l Participated: 71 (74.0%) 
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3. Questions and Results 
 

Question 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Question 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

111 suppo:rt of reachiing an enterprise agreement with your emplloyers, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members aga inst 
your employers, which may involve t aki ng separately, concunre11tlly and/or 
consecutiiv•ely any or all t he actions set out below: 

1 .. An u n I imited num be·r of 1 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 63 (88.7%) 

■ No - 8 (11.3%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emplloyers, do you 
endorse the taking of protected indust rial action by AMWU membe·rs aga inst 
your ,employe1rs, which may involve taking separately, concunrentlly and/or 
consecutiively any or al I t he acti 011s set out below: 

2. An uri limited number of 2 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 61. (85.9%) 

■ No - 10 (1.4.1%) 
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Question 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 4 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In suppo:rt of reiaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyers, do you 
endorse t he taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members aga·nst 
your employers, whii,ch may involve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutiively any or alll t he actions set out below: 

3., An un limited number of 3 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 57 (80.3%) 

■ No - 14 (19. 7%) 

In suppo:rt of reach iing an enterprise agreement with your employers, do you 
endorse the taking of protected indust rial action by AMWU members against 
your employers, which may involve t aking separate,ly, concurrently and/or 
consecuti~ ly any or all t he actions set out below: 

4. An un limited number of 4 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 61 (85.9%) 

■ No - 10 (14.1%) 
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Question 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 6 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reach iing an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyers, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial actio:n by AMWU members aga inst 
your employers, which may involve taking separatelly, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutiively any or alll t he actions set out below: 

5 .. An unlimited number of 8 hour stopp,ages of work? 

■ Yes - 56 (78.9%) 

■ No - 15 (21.1%) 

In support o reac , ing an ent erprise agreement w it ·, your emp ayers, o you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members aga inst 
your employe1rs, whi,ch may involve taki ng separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutrv,ely any or al I t he acti ans set out below: 

6 .. An un lim ited number of 12 hour stoppages of worlk? 

■ Yes - 53 (74.6%) 

■ No -18 (25.4%) 
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Question 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 8 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reach iing a,n enterprise agreement with your employers, do you 
endorse t h,e taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members aga inst 
y,our employe1rs, whiich may involve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutiively any or alll t he actions set out below: 

7., An un limited number of 24 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 54 (76.1%) 

■ No - 17 (23.9%) 

In .support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyers, do you 
endorse the taking of protected indust rial action by AMWU member.s aga inst 
your employers, whiid, may involve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
con.secutiv,ely any or alll t he actions set out below: 

8. An un limited number of48 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 53 (74.6%) 

■ No - 18 (25.4%) 
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Question 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 10 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your ,employers, do you 
e:nd o rse t he taking of protected ind ust ria I action by AMWU members aga inst 
y,our employe1rs, whi ch may involve taking separately, concunrentlly and/or 
comecutiively any or al l t he actions set out below: 

9., An un limited number of 72 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 50 (70.4%) 

■ No - 21 (29.6%) 

In .suppo:rt of reaching an enterprise agreement w ith your empioyers, do y,ou 
endorse the taking of protected indust ria l action by AMWU members against 
your employe1rs, which may iinvolve taking separate ly, concunrentlly and/or 
consecutiively any or al I t he actions set out below: 

10. An unlimited number of stoppages of work for a period of one week? 

■ Yes - 51 (71.8%) 

■ No - 20 (28.2%) 
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Question 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 12 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reach iing an enterprise agreement w ith your emp loyers, do you 
endorse the taking of protected indust ria l action by AMWU membe·rs against 
your employe1rs, whii,ch may involve t aking separately, concur rently and/or 
consecut iv,ely any or alll t he act.ions set out below: 

11. An un limited nurnber of indefinit e stoppages of wor k? 

■ Ye-s - 50 (70.4%) 

■ No - 21 (29.6%) 

In support of reach iing an enterprise agreement w ith your employers, do you 
endorse the taking of protected indust rial action by AMWU members against 
your ,employe1rs, whii,ch may involve t aking separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutiv,ely any or alll t he act.ions set out below: 

12. An un limited nurnber of indefinite or periodic bans on overtime? 

■ Yes - 58 (81.7%) 

■ No - 13 (18.3%) 
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Question 13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyers, do you 
endorse t he taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members aga inst 
y,our employe1rs, which may involve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutively any or all t he act ions set out below: 

13 . .An unlimited number of indefinit e or period iic partial! work bans? 

■ Yes - 61 (85.9%) 

■ No - 10 (14.1%) 
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